

The meeting of the Kexby Parish Council was held at 7:30 on 2 March 2017 in the Upton cum Kexby Village Hall

Those present

Ron Gore (chair)
Sue Farrow
David Edwardson
Peter Bishop
David Forrest

- 25/16/17 Apologies received from Clare Cuckson and Lee Hogarth
- 26/16/17 The minutes of the meeting held on 5 January 2017 were agreed and signed as a true record
- 27/16/17 Matters arising
- a. *RH had met with John Swallow from the Road Safety Partnership with regard to the proposed speed inhibitor. Data is being collected from both Upton and Kexby to substantiate the need for the inhibitors. RH confirmed that a 40 mph sign was available. A smiley sign erected by the police was being used on a rolling basis around the villages. A cheque for £40 was signed as a registration fee to the Road Safety Partnership.*
 - b. *The defibrillator had now been sited outside the downstairs committee room at the village all. Arrangements are to be made in conjunction with WLDC to provide training for interested parties Clare Cuckson was to liaise with WLDC while the Chair is on holiday. A cheque for £300 had been received from the Willingham and District Sickness Charity for payment towards the defibrillator*
 - c. *A quote of over £700 had been received from Hutchinson the builder to make good the damp problem at the cottage. The quote had been agreed by the councillors by email as speed was an issue. It was unknown whether the work had been completed. The clerk had not had an invoice. RG would try to contact the tenant.*
 - d. *It was agreed that the quote for £3000 to repair the telephone box was too high. It was agreed to wait until the weather improved before forming a plan of action.*
 - e. *The clerk said that she had contacted the Police about the parking issue. It was unknown what had happened but DF reported that the PCSO's car had been seen in the village.*

28/16/17 The clerk gave her notice to resign after 15 Years. The councillors were very supportive and wanted it minuted that they were very grateful for all the work she had done.

SF said that she had been asked by the PCC for a donation to the Christmas tree lights. SF proposed £50 and PB seconded. A cheque for £50 was agreed

29/16/17 Any other business
a. The clerks annual pay was agreed and paid

The annual parish meeting was to be held on 24 May at 7:30. The councillors will meet at 6:30 for their meeting

The meeting concluded at 8:15